National Public Health Week: An Invitation to Create Healthier Communities

There is a growing understanding that eating better, moving more and living tobacco-free lets us live healthier lives and do the things we love. For some of us, it means more energy to learn, work or play with our kids and grandkids. For others, it means the ability to keep chronic diseases like asthma or diabetes under control.

Living well affects not only our individual health, but also that of our communities. A healthier population helps keep health care costs in check. A healthier workforce helps Oregon meet its economic development goals to attract and keep new businesses. 

We’ve made great strides in ensuring that Oregonians have access to healthy options. Our Smokefree Workplace Law protects nearly 100 percent of workers. Tobacco use has been on a continual decline. [Insert local policy win and/or use this statement: Many of our cities and counties are creating innovative programs to make sure residents have healthy food and places to play and move.] As a result, cancer rates are going down. 

That said, nutritious food, places to play and exercise, and smokefree air are still out of reach for too many of our residents—including children. As a result, chronic diseases like asthma, heart disease, diabetes and arthritis are on the rise. [Insert local statistics on chronic disease]. As we’ve heard all too often, today’s children are the first generation with a shorter life expectancy than their parents. 

Last week, the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation and the University of Wisconsin released the County Health Rankings. While we scored well in XX, the report identified that improving X and X are huge opportunities for us if we don’t want obesity, cancer and diabetes to be the norm.

Each and every one of us has the power to address these needs and change the places where we live, learn, work and play to make healthy options more convenient, accessible and affordable. Things like fresh fruits and vegetables, safe sidewalks and playgrounds, and smokefree air at home and work should be the default, not something people have to seek out. 

We at the XX County Public Health Department recently won a grant from the Oregon Health Authority to identify areas of opportunity in our community, and work collaboratively to address them. We need your help to make this happen.

In celebration of National Public Health Week this week, we ask that you think about what you can do to put healthy options within reach for all of our residents—regardless of income, education level and geographic location. Tell your employer, your school, your church and your elected officials that you want better access to healthy options. When the options are there, show that you want them by choosing them first. 

Our health is deeply connected to where we live. Let’s together create a place where we all have the ability to thrive.

To learn more, contact [your name] at XXX-XXX-XXXX or [email].
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